
              Town of North Stonington 

                 Recreation Commission 

Probate Court-Holly Green 

October 3, 2011 

6:15 PM 

 

MINUTES 

 

Call to Order -6:31 PM with Commissioners Perkins, Taylor, McCord, and 

Condon present.  Also in attendance was Director Hines. 

Public Comments and Questions-None presented 

Minutes—A motion was made by Commissioner Taylor and seconded by 

Commissioner Perkins to approve the minutes of June 13, 2011, carrying.   

A motion was made by Commissioner McCord and seconded by 

Commissioner Perkins to approve the minutes of September 12, 2011, 

carrying. 

Financial Report-General Discussion, a motion was made by 

Commissioner Taylor and seconded by Commissioner McCord to approve 

the payment for an A2 Survey by Paul Archer of $2,500 from the Capital 

($65,000) Recreation Area line item, carrying. 

Correspondence 

 Hewitt Farm Committee-October 22nd – 

OPEN HOUSE EVENT (Booth/Table?)-A motion was made by 

Commissioner Perkins and seconded by Commissioner Perkins to abstain 

from participation in the event.  Carrying. 

 

Old Business 

1. Continued Discussion about Spring Lacrosse Program-Program for 

4-8 grades, Commissioner Condon spoke to Robert Iorio regarding 

potential coaches including Mr. Iorio, Mr. Condon will follow up and 

will report at November meeting.  Experience in Lacrosse and 

Coaching is a must.  Commission will consider conducting an early 

Spring Clinic to gauge interest in program participation. 

2. Background Searches-Jen Raggon-It was suggested by 

Commissioner Perkins in order to expedite the process to just check 

the State of Connecticut Sex Offenders postings to screen volunteers 

and employees.  Permission from those interested would be solicited 

prior to search will be obtained. 

 



3. Update with Nick Mullane on Tennis Courts and Ice Rink-Tennis 

Court construction will be postponed until Spring of 2012.  Ice Rink 

will be installed this Fall for Winter use.  With the area designated 

for the rink, the Commission discussed the possible installation of 2 

volleyball courts for Summer use. 

4. Yoga for children-Melissa Rockwell-Ms. Rockwell has secured the 

Library basement for program.  Price and times will be finalized 

prior to Winter brochure. 

5. Sayles Memorial Bench-Update from Commissioner Taylor-Sayles 

family would be very honored to have both names on bench for the 

Recreation Area to commend their years of serve to the youth of 

North Stonington.  Mr. Hines will research bench prices and 

engraving, and report in November. 

New Business 

1. 5th Annual “Great Pumpkin” Egg Hunt-Scheduled for October 29th 

with a October 30th rain date.  Commission voted to increase 

refreshments due to large turn out last year.  

 

Any New Business brought forth by the Commission Members-None 

presented. 

Adjournment-A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Commissioner 

McCord at 7:46 PM, seconded by Commissioner Condon, carrying. 

 

 


